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MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT OF APPEAL 

 
TO: Boise City Council 
FROM: Deborah E. Nelson, Jeffrey W. Bower 
RE: Applicant’s Memorandum In Support of Appeal 

CAR16-00002, PUD16-0005, & SUB16-00006/ Ben’s Crow Inn Subdivision 
DATE: May 23, 2016 
__              

We submit this Memorandum on behalf of our client, Devco, LLC (“Devco” or 
“Applicant”) in support of Devco’s appeal of the City of Boise Planning and Zoning 
Commission’s (“Commission”) denial of Devco’s application for a Planned Unit Development 
(“PUD”). The Commission’s decision should be reversed because it is in violation of applicable 
laws, was made on unlawful procedure and is not supported by substantial evidence.  

I. Procedural History 

On February 22, 2016, Devco submitted applications for annexation, a PUD and a 
subdivision along with all requisite reference materials, studies and reports to comply with the 
Boise City Code (“BCC”). The City’s planning team prepared a Planning Division Project 
Report (the “Project Report”), which recommended approval of all three applications with 
conditions. 

Devco’s three applications were placed on the Commission’s agenda for public hearing 
on April 11, 2016. As to the annexation application, a motion was made to recommend approval, 
and the Commission voted 2-2.1 The result of the tie vote was a recommendation from the 
Commission that the City Council deny annexation.2 

Following the annexation vote, a motion was made to approve the PUD with additional 
conditions.3 However, after some debate on the motion, the Commission deferred both the PUD 
and subdivision applications to May 2, 2016.  The Commission deferred the application because 

                                                           
1 Draft Minutes of April 11, 2016 Hearing, p. 32. 
2 Id.  
3 Id. at 40. 






















